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AN ACT relating to motor vehicles; extending the time 
period for the temporary registration of vehicles owned by 
nonresident persons employed in Wyoming; and providing for 
an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 31-2-201(j) is amended to read:

31-2-201.  Registration required; timelines.

(j)  Any nonresident owner, lessee or operator of a 
vehicle that is not a commercial vehicle, who is employed 
in this state on a temporary or full-time basis may choose 
to purchase a temporary worker registration permit from the 
county treasurer in lieu of registering the vehicle 
pursuant to paragraph (a)(iv) of this section and paying 
the fees pursuant to W.S. 31-3-101,  provided the vehicle 
displays a valid registration and license plate from 
another jurisdiction and is properly insured.  Application 
for the temporary worker registration permit shall be made 
to the county treasurer in the manner and form prescribed 
by the department and shall be submitted with proof of 
valid insurance. The temporary worker registration permit 
shall bear a distinctive number assigned to the vehicle, an 
expiration date and at all times be prominently displayed 
and clearly visible on the vehicle in a manner prescribed 
by the department.  Fees collected under this subsection 
shall be deposited in the county general fund. The fee for 
a temporary worker registration permit shall be fifty 
dollars ($50.00) per each month of required registration, 
and shall not exceed one hundred twenty (120) one hundred 
eighty (180) days per vehicle.
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution.
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